Mackenzie Val!ey Environmental Impact Review Board
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Our file: EAD607-003

September 11, 2006

John Charlton

Charlton Mining Exploration Inc. for Ur-Energy Inc.
2020 Brentwood

St-Lazare, QC

J7T 2G5

Dear Mr. Charlton:

Re: Notice of Referral to Environmental Assessment — Ur-Energy Inc.-Screech Lake,
east of Great Slave Lake.

On September 11, 2006 our office received the Mackenzie Valley Land and Water Board's
referral of your Land Use Permit application (MV2006C0019) for mineral exploration at Screech
Lake area East of Great Slave Lake, Northwest Territories to Environmental Assessment,
according to section 125(1) of the Mackenzie Valley Resource Management Act.

It is our understanding that this development is substantially the same development for which an
environmental assessment was started in May 2005 (EA0506-003). We will review the EA0506-
003 file as well as any additional information you have submitted to the MVLWB in support of
the new application and provide you with a draft work plan for this environmental assessment.

In the mean time, if you have any questions regarding the environmental assessment process,
please contact myself at (867) 766-7053 or mhaefele @ mveirb.nt.ca.

Until the assessment is concluded no permit or other authorization required for the development
under territorial or federal law can be issued. All pertinent information will be placed on the
Review Board's public registry. The Board’s Guidelines for Environmental Impact Assessment,
as well as information on previous assessments, can be found at www.mveirb.nt.ca.

Martin Haefele

Environmental Assessment Officer
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